
 
 
Updated September 7, 2017 
 
On September 1, Fort Bend ISD’s facilities staff completed a preliminary assessment of the condition of 
each school following Hurricane Harvey. Most of the campuses that required attention needed cleaning 
and minor repairs in order to be ready for staff to return September 11, with students returning the 
following day.  
 
Repairs are underway; however, two schools will not be ready for use by September 11: 
  

 Juan Seguin ES experienced extensive flood damage throughout the school that will require 
extensive renovation. The District is working on a plan to house students and staff temporarily 
at nearby schools with available space and will share those plans during the week of September 
4. 

 Willowridge HS* is currently closed due to mold remediation and work at the school has 
continued throughout the past week. There are no significant issues related to the storm and 
flooding. 

Additional Notes/Updates:  

Update: 9/7/17  

 Goodman ES* experienced flooding in parts of the building. Water extraction, carpet cleaning 
and sanitizing is nearing completion and the school will be safe and operable for the opening of 
school.  

 Burton ES experienced flooding in parts of the building. Water extraction, carpet cleaning and 
sanitizing is nearing completion and the school will be safe and operable for the opening of 
school.  

 FBISD facilities staff had a very productive week, and report that many previously identified 
HVAC issues have been repaired. There are currently two schools with HVAC issues, down from 
15 reported last week. At this time, we expect all HVAC issues to be resolved before opening 
school on September 11. 

 
Update 9/5/17 

 Power has been restored at Colony Bend Elementary, and staff has verified that the HVAC 
system is operational. Colony Bend Elementary will be ready when staff returns on Monday, 
September 11.  

 
*Update 9/1/17 

 An earlier version of this document identified an issue at Scanlan Oaks Elementary that has 
been resolved. Scanlan Oaks will be ready when staff returns on Monday, September 11.   

 



 
*An earlier version of this document indicated that Goodman Elementary would not be ready for the 
return of staff and students during the week of September 11. Fortunately, thanks to FBISD’s facilities 
department, which worked diligently with the contractor to assess and repair the building, Goodman 
Elementary is nearing completion and it will be ready for the start of school.  
 
 
 


